
1 

 

BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI 

 
In the Matter of Argyle Estates Water Supply’s   )  File No. WR-2022-0345 
Request for a Water Rate Increase   ) 
 

MOTION TO CANCEL PUBLIC HEARING 

COMES NOW the Staff of the Missouri Public Service Commission (“Staff”), by 

and through counsel, and states the following: 

1. On June 13, 2022, Argyle Estates Water Supply filed a letter initiating a staff 

assisted rate case under Commission Rule 20 CSR 4240-10.075. 

2. On July 7, 2022, the Commission issued its Order Scheduling Local Public 

Hearing and Directing Notice. The Order scheduled a public hearing for July 21, 2022. 

3. It has been brought to Staff’s attention that the customer notice of the public 

hearing was mailed out without a date. 

4. Staff requests that the Commission cancel the public hearing scheduled for 

July 21, 2022. Staff is working with the Office of Public Counsel and Mr. Argyle on new 

dates to suggest to the Commission for a public hearing. 

WHEREFORE, Staff prays that the Commission cancel the public hearing set for 

July 21, 2022 and grant such other and further relief as is just in the circumstances. 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
/s/ Casi Aslin  
Casi Aslin 
Missouri Bar No. 67934 
Attorney for the Staff of the 
Missouri Public Service Commission 
P.O. Box 360 
Jefferson City, MO 65102 
(573) 751-8517  
casi.aslin@psc.mo.gov 
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CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 
 

I hereby certify that a true and correct copy of the foregoing was delivered to the 
parties and/or their counsel of record by U.S. Postal Service postage prepaid, or by 
hand, or served electronically, on this 20 t h  day of July, 2022. 

 
/s/ Casi Aslin 

 

 

 


